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Important Upcoming Events 2023 

 
 
Ways you can contact the office when your child/children will be absent or late - 

 

Email - office@hokowhitu.school.nz 
Phone (You can also leave a voicemail) - 06 357 9667 
App - See how to download the App below 
School cell phone (you can ring or text this number) - 027 357 9021 
 
Please contact us as soon as you know your child will be late or is not coming to school as it can take a long time 
to contact everybody that doesn’t contact us. We do this to ensure your child is safe and not a missing child. 
Please do not contact the teacher directly, they don’t always see emails when they are teaching. Thank you. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

24 April SCHOOL CLOSED - Teacher Only Day investigating the NZ Curriculum Refresh 

25 April SCHOOL CLOSED - ANZAC Day public holiday 

26 April Day 1 of Term 2 for the tamariki (children) 

9 May 5.30pm Board meeting. Everyone welcome 

12 May Year 5/6 Manawatu Orienteering Champs 

16 May 11.30am School cross country. Supporters welcome to attend 

19 May 11.30am Postponement date for school cross country 

2 June SCHOOL CLOSED - Teacher Only Day 

5 June SCHOOL CLOSED - Public holiday for the sovereign’s birthday 

27 June Te Ao Māori Evening 

30 June Last day of term 2 
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Update from the Deputy Principal 
 

Kia ora koutou 
Ngā mihi kia koutou 
 
 

What a fabulously ‘busy’ term this has been. There has been so much happening. Starting with the fantastic 
EOTC week early in the term to our Cultural Celebration Day today bringing together the learning we have done 
through the concept of Tūrangawaewae - the place where we feel especially empowered and connected. 
Tūrangawaewae is our foundation, our place in the world, our home. Students learnt about our place where we 
all stand together, Hokowhitu School. Then looked at places they and their peers feel connected too. It was 
great to see our students and teachers this morning walking around showing off something special from their 
culture and identity. Angela and Afokoula performed a beautiful Tongan and Samoan dance. TKM shared a 
Samoan Sasa and TKT performed a Dance.  It was also lovely to see a number of our school Whānau staying to 
watch the celebration.  
 

 
ROAD RACE  
On Tuesday Yuna, Maya, Haylee, Bilal, Darshan, Sahith, Xavier, Cooper, Charlotte, Riley, 
Alexey, Aria, and Olive represented Hokowhitu at the Manawatu Striders 3km. There were lots of schools 
competing from all over the Manawatu. All students ran hard and represented Hokowhitu School well. A special 
mention to Yuna who came 2nd out of all the Year 5/6 girls. A big thank you to Yuna’s Dad and Sahith’s Mum for 
providing transport from and to the event.  
 



LIT QUIZ 
On Tuesday 4th April two teams from Hokowhitu School took part in the Regional Kid Lit Quiz competition. 
Congratulations to Hokowhitu A - Hannah, Alex, James, and Lilly who placed 2nd out of 15 Year 5/6 teams. They 
also won $5 each for the best score out of 45 teams, including intermediate schools, in the category 'Who said 
it?' Special mention to Makayla who won an individual prize for answering an audience question beating 172 
students to the answer.  Thank you for providing transport Mrs Durr and Mrs Quilter. 
A huge thank you to Merrin Quilter who won the book raffle and kindly gave each of the team members a book 
from her prize pack! Also, we would like to thank Mrs Gifford-Moore for the organisation of the teams and the 
time she invested in training them.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
UNIFORM  
The coming holidays are a good time to check if you have the correct uniform for the cooler weather. Term 2, 
sun hats are not required. Girls may wear plain navy footed tights under their skort -please note:  NOT leggings. 
A thermal layer can be worn under the school polo shirt, provided it is plain red or navy. 
Regulation polar fleece is required for everyone. We request shoes are plain black or brown and school 
sensible. 
 
PTA FUNDRAISER 
We are excited to be able to offer yummy Yarrow’s frozen cookies for everyone to order. Look out for the order 
forms next term.  PTA does a great job fundraising for our school. Please support them when you can. They are 
also very welcoming to parents that want to come along and help out at events and fundraisers. Watch out for 
when the next meeting is and come long to get involved. 
 
Looking ahead to next term, school commences for kids on Wed 26th April. Teachers and staff have already 
started planning for Term 2. The concept our learning is based on next term is Rangi (Sky) with a focus around 
science. Students will also be working hard on their Literacy and Mathematics goals to help build their efficiency 
and competence in these areas. Along with all of this we have a number of events - ANZAC Ceremony, Cross 
Country and near the end of the term a Te Ao Māori evening celebrating Matariki.  
 
We have lots to look forward to next term. I hope you all have a nice and relaxing break over the long Easter 
weekend and enjoy your time with your children over the school holidays. We look forward to seeing you all 

back at school on Wednesday 26th April. HAPPY HOLIDAYS! 
 
Ngā Manaakitanga 
Reece Hawkins 
Deputy Principal 
 
 
 

 

 



 

Sport 
Registering for sports teams at Hokowhitu School is a chance for you and your family to become involved in an 
activity that is outside of school. When you register and pay, the money goes to the sporting association that 
you register for - e.g. Basketball Manawatu. This money pays for the facilities, people in the association and 
other miscellaneous things. None of the money goes to the school and this is why we rely on families to support 
their children by volunteering to coach or manage or supervise at the games. We are struggling more and more 
for volunteers. We do also reach out to the associations for help and support to find coaches, as well as High 
Schools and other tertiary institutions. 
If your child commits to playing a sport - fantastic! It builds new friendships, relationships and promotes a 
healthy lifestyle. Helping the team by making sure your child turns up to games, or advising the coach if they are 
unavailable, is part of that commitment. 
When you register on Kindo a question is always at the bottom of the information asking if you are happy to 
share your personal information with the team that you are entered into - this relates to consent and privacy. 
 

Winter Hockey 2023- Years 1-6 
Games will be played on Sundays - at The Twin Turfs - Beginning Sunday 7th May. The season will finish on the 
13th of August. 
Cost is $35 per player  
All players will require their own hockey stick. Mouthguards and shin pads are compulsory. 
Coaches will be required for all teams - practices are not required unless parents are available to do so. 
 
The season will run for 12 weeks over Terms 2 & 3. 
 
PLEASE SEE BELOW FOR THE KINDO LINK TO REGISTER & HIRE A SPORTS UNIFORM  
If you need a uniform, please make sure you put the Uniform Hire option in your cart. 

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/q2.shtml?shop=Hokowhitu%20School. 

Registrations will close on the 1st of May. NO LATE REGISTRATIONS WILL BE EXCEPTED! 

Please note that games WILL NOT be played Term 2 holidays (1st-17th July). 
YEAR 1 - YEAR 2 12 Minute Halves (24 minute games) - 4 aside 
YEAR 3 - YEAR 4  15 Minute Halves (30 minute games) - 6 aside 
YEAR 5 - YEAR 6  20 Minute Halves (40 minute games) - 7 aside 

If you have any questions, please email Carlee c.hodge@hokowhitu.school.nz 
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Achievement Awards 
 
 
Te Kete Wakahuia 

Namish - We have been so impressed with how you have settled into Waka - you are a star!  
Manha - For working hard in literacy. Ka pai! 
Louis - For working so hard on your reading. Tino pai.  
Caleb - For trying so hard to form your letters correctly. Kā pai.  
Malone - For listening well on the mat and answering questions in front of the class.  
Mehar - For becoming independent in the playground. 
 
Te Kete Pounamu 

Max - For contributing to our whole class discussions.  
Leo W - For demonstrating great biking skills. 
 
Te Kete Manawa  

Ali, Mario, Jakeob, Harry, Olivia, and Zareesh - great work in literacy. A huge thank you to everyone for a great 
term. We wish you and you families safe and happy holidays. We look forward to seeing everyone back next 
term. 
 
Te Kete Aronui 

Te Kete Aronui, thank you for an awesome term. It sure has been busy. You have all come to understand the 
routines and expectations in TKA. It has been great getting to know you and your whānau either on Meet and 
Greet, Whānau Friday or with our Goal Sharing Evening. Term 2 is looking to be just as busy and exciting. Have a 
great break and we will see you back in a couple of weeks. 
 
Te Kete Tangaroa 

Liam - For working well with his group to create an excellent website on Palestinian Culture.  
Olive - For consistently managing her time well and striving to do her best in everything she does.  
Madisyn - For doing a great job working with her team to build a website on Japanese Culture. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Community Notices  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 



The following is for children under the age of 8 years old  



 


